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OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

CONGRATULATIONS to all the students from across our great diocese who will graduate in
May.

CONFIRMATION dates for 2023-2024 are now being set. We will use the same online
Confirmation Request form for the 2023-2024 Confirmation season as last year, available HERE.
Please have all date requests submitted by May 31st. Every parish, even if you are not preparing a
Confirmation class, should complete the form. We realize with the Year of Mercy visits scheduling
will be tight for the first part of the year. If you already have a Year of Mercy visit scheduled and
would like to have Confirmation on the same day, please call Brenda at the chancery.

MEMORIAL MASS FOR PARENTS WHO HAVE LOST A CHILD will be on Wednesday,
May 10 at 2 P.M. at St. Joseph Parish in Oakley, and Thursday, May 11 at 2 P.M. at St. Edward
Parish in Belleville. See the Respect Life section for more details.

ST. ISIDORE’S DAY will be celebrated this year on Monday, May 15, at Our Lady of Perpetual
Help Parish in Concordia. See the Rural Life section for more details.

ANNUAL WOMEN RELIGIOUS APPRECIATION MASS will be on May 16th at 11:00
A.M. at Sacred Heart Cathedral. Lunch will follow. All are encouraged to attend. Priests are invited
to concelebrate the Mass. Please RSVP to Brenda (brenda.streit@salinadiocese.org or 785-827-
8746 x134) by May 10th.

SENIOR PRIESTS MASS AND LUNCHEON are scheduled for:
Wednesday, May 17, 11:00 A.M. - Spiritual Life Center, Victoria
Thursday, May 18, 11:00 A.M. - Sacred Heart Cathedral, Salina
THE SOLEMNITY OF PENTECOST will be celebrated on the weekend of May 27/28th.

MEMORIAL DAY is May 29. The Chancery will be closed.

HUMAN TRAFFICKING inserts for your bulletin can be found below:

May - Pope Francis says:” Human trafficking is an open wound on the body of contemporary
society, a scourge upon the body of Christ. It is a crime against humanity.” Remember in your
prayers those who are in slavery to this crime. US Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking,
7575 Grand River Rd., Suite 109, Brighton, MI 48114.


https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/XwU5rdTt

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP (cont.)

Mayo - El Papa Francisco dice: “La trata de personas es una herida abierta en el cuerpo de la
sociedad contemporanea, un flagelo en el cuerpo de Cristo. Es un crimen contra la humanidad”.
Acordémonos en nuestras oraciones de los que estan en la esclavitud de este crimen. US Catholic
Sisters Against Human Trafficking, 7575 Grand River Rd., Suite 109, Brighton, MI 48114.

OFFICE OF FINANCE

DIOCESAN COLLECTIONS: The list of diocesan collections through 2025 is attached. Please
note that the Catholic Campaign for Human Development collection is no longer taken up in the
diocese.

OFFICE OF VOCATIONS

TRANSITIONAL DEACON ORDINATION for Kade Megaffin and Jesse Ochs is scheduled
for April 6, 2024, at 10:00 A.M. in Salina at the Cathedral.

VOCATIONS BBQ is scheduled for August 6th at 4:00 P.M. at St. Nicholas Parish Hall in Hays.
Priests are encouraged to begin thinking of young men to invite and bring to the event.

RUNNIN' REVS’ is scheduled for August 11th at the TMP-Marian gym in Hays.

OFFICE OF PUBLICATIONS

SUBMISSIONS: Please share stories and photos from your parish or Catholic school to
theregister@salinadiocese.org,

May paper Content due: May 5
June paper Content due: June 2

ADVERTISEMENTS: All ads must be submitted to theregister(@salinadiocese.org in print-ready

format. To view measurements and guidelines, visit https:/salinadiocese.org/wp-
content/uploads/2023/03/FINAL-publications-ads-1-1.pdf

OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE

ST. ISIDORE’S DAY, May 15th, will be at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish in Concordia. We
will begin with Mass at 11:00 A.M. with Bishop Vincke, followed by lunch. After lunch there
will be a presentation on Soils and Water, blessing of fields and flocks and concluding with a tour

of the Sisters of St. Joseph Mother House. For additional information, please contact Fr. Richard
Daise, 785-625-7356.
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OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE (cont.)

RURAL LIFE DAY is tentatively planned for August 13" in the West Deanery. If your parish is
interested in hosting the Rural Life Day in August, please contact Fr. Richard Daise, 785-625-
7356.

Additionally, if any of your parishes have parishioners interested in the Msgr. John George Weber
Century Farm Award, have them check the diocesan website under Rural Life for more
information. While farms in the West Deanery are of primary interest, any family in the diocese
qualifying for the Century Farm Award is welcome to apply. Deadline for applications is August
Ist.

EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL

PARISH YEAR POINT PERSON: The next phase of the Eucharistic Revival is the parish phase.
Parish Point Persons have begun meeting together to plan and discuss what each parish can do. It
is not too late for your parish to join in our meetings.

Our next meeting for the parish leaders is May 4th at 7:00 P.M. (Zoom). We will meet once a
month for about 40-45 minutes. Thanks so much to all the parishes who are participating in these
meetings! If you want to join, email bill.meagher(@salinadiocese.org.

CORPUS CHRISTI SUNDAY EUCHARISTIC PROCESSION: We want to encourage every
parish throughout the Salina Diocese to have a Eucharistic procession on Corpus Christi Sunday,
June 11, 2023.

The Knights of Columbus have generously offered to share these planning resources available to
assist with the launch of the Parish Year. This is a great resource!
https://www .kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-faith/eucharist.html

EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL-FORMED.ORG: There is a lot of new great material on
formed.org for the Eucharistic Revival. Please check it out and see if you can use that for your
parish!

Two Suggestions to Watch:

What is the Mass (13 min)
https://watch.formed.org/eucharist/videos/thesearchcontinues-35-frriley-themass

Why should I want to go to Mass with my whole heart? What actually happens? Fr. John Riley
and Chris Stefanick discuss the roots of Mass and its profound implications for us today.

The Elements of the Catholic Mass

https://watch.formed.org/the-elements-of-the-catholic-mass

Elements of the Catholic Mass is designed to help the faithful better appreciate the beauty of the
Mass. Featuring Fr. Douglas Martis, former director of the Liturgical Institute, the program
consists of thirty-one beautifully produced short videos. Because each episode comes with a
discussion guide with references. Elements of the Catholic Mass is ideal for personal faith
formation or group discussion.
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OFFICE OF COMMUNICATIONS

YEAR OF MERCY: Bishop Vincke will be visiting every parish throughout this year of mercy.
As your parish finalizes your schedule of events, please submit that information on the year of
mercy page on the diocese website. This will allow us to promote your event and share the schedule
with others who may wish to attend. I know that some of our parishes will not have a visit from
Bishop until later this year or not until 2024, so please promote the year of mercy in other ways
you see fit for your parish community until your event. I will be recording several podcast episodes
with Bishop on the topic of mercy, and we will be sharing photos from all his stops on his Facebook
page.

We also have posters available to promote the Year of Mercy - if you would like one, please contact
Matea Gregg - matea.gregg(@salinadiocese.org

Please use these materials to promote the Year of Mercy! Year of Mercy Media Kit

NECROLOGY UPDATE: Thanks to the help of our seminarian Joseph Shones, we have a new
and improved Necrology book! These pages were available at the Chrism Mass for the priests to
grab for their rectory and sacristy. If you were not able to get yours at the Chrism Mass, please
reach out to Matea Gregg and she will get those to you! matea.gregg(@salinadiocese.org

DIRECTORY UPDATES: If you have any changes that need updated on a directory page on the
website for your school or parish page, please make sure to submit those by clicking "Directory
Update" in the Quick links at the bottom of the website (salinadiocese.org) or clicking this
link: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/kTH1yRoS

PARISH EVENTS: If you have any parish events you would like to have added to our diocese
website calendar, please submit it by clicking "Submit Event" in the Quick links at the bottom of
the website (salinadiocese.org) or clicking this

link: https://salinadiocese.typeform.com/to/Og6aB42a

FROM THE HEART PODCAST: Tune in to our newest episodes of Season 2 of Three Bald
Guys! This series features Geoft Andrews, Bill Meagher and Fr. Jarett Konrade, who will talk
about evangelization, education and more! Be sure to check out the latest episodes! "From the
Heart Catholic Podcast" can be found on our diocese website and anywhere you listen to podcasts.
Happy listening!

Follow us on social media! Instagram: salina diocese Facebook: SalinaDiocese Twitter:
@SalinaDiocese YouTube: Salina Diocese or www.youtube.com/salinadioceseks

OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE

MEN’S CONFERENCE: The conference is scheduled for August 12, 2023. We will release more
details on May 8. Check our website for details https://salinadiocese.org/office/family-life/mens-
conference/
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OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE (cont.)

FAMILY NIGHT ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITY-FAMILIES ON FIRE BOOK: If you
are looking for something for Family Enrichment you need to look into this book. It is packed
full of great family games and family night activities. The book is an 80-page book featuring 28
family night activities that you will love. Books can be purchased at the Salina Diocese Family
Life office or by clicking on this link:
https://konrade-kreations.myshopify.com/collections/books/products/families-on-fire-book

GENDER AND THEOLOGY OF THE BODY: Jason did an incredible job of talking to our
young people about complex topics they are facing right now in our culture. He has some great
resources for both our young people and parents. Check out his website for more information and
helpful materials-- https://chastity.com/

*Special thanks to St. Fidelis (Victoria) for bringing Jason in to talk to your young people.

CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA

BIHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL: We are on our way to our appeal goal this year. As of 4/25/23,
we have raised $1,507,850.33. What a great start!

To easily view materials and resources for the 2023 appeal please visit:
https://salinadiocese.org/office/catholic-foundation-for-diocese-of-salina/parish-resources/ Let us
know if there are other materials that would be helpful during the Appeal. Thank you for all you
do to help with the Bishop’s Annual Appeal! And thank you to all the parishes who conducted a
participation weekend at their parish. So far, we have received over 70 gifts from people who have
never given before because of that weekend!

Feel free to reach out to Heather Hartman, heather.hartman@salinadiocese.org (785.738.7336) if
you have any questions.

IMPORTANT LINKS:

FACEBOOK: Be sure to share the appeal content that is regularly posted on the Catholic
Foundation for Diocese of Salina’s Facebook page.
https://www.facebook.com/catholicfoundationfordioceseofsalina

KICK-OFF VIDEQO: The Communications Office and St. Mary Grade School in Salina did a
great job with this! Thanks for sharing. https://youtu.be/gG KW4WDbP3s

SEMINARIAN DINNERS - SAVE THE DATES: Mark your calendars for the 2023 Seminarian
Dinners. This year, we will be adding a third dinner to the schedule, giving supporters in the far
western part of our diocese a shorter commute to attend. Be watching for formal invitations this
summer.

Tuesday August 8" — Salina

Wednesday August 9" — Colby

Thursday August 10" — Hays
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CATHOLIC FOUNDATION FOR DIOCESE OF SALINA (cont.)

CATHOLIC PROFESSIONAL RESOURCES: Did you know that less than 40% of American
have a will? The Foundation would like to help members of our diocese create their Catholic
legacy with a gift in their will to their parish, Catholic school or other diocesan ministry, AND
provide resources to help them with charitable giving decisions. We are developing a list of trusted
professionals in the diocese that can help members of your parish with their current and legacy
giving. Below is a bulletin announcement that you can include in your parish bulletin to help us
gather these resources.

Sample bulletin announcement-

Are you an estate planning attorney, accountant, financial planner, wealth manager, insurance
advisor, etc.? The Catholic Foundation for Diocese of Salina is currently developing a list of
resources for members of our diocese to help in creating their Catholic legacy. If you are one of
these trusted professionals, please send us an email — development@salinadiocese.org — with your
contact information so we can include you on this list of professionals that are aligned with
Catholic values and beliefs.

CATHOLIC CHARITIES

OUTREACH SERVICES: Every month, Catholic Charities Outreach Services vans bring boxes
of food and hygiene items, as well as diapers, laundry detergent and other necessities to individuals
and families in Osborne, Junction City, Smith Center, Phillipsburg, Norton, Herington,
Washington, WaKeeney, Ellsworth, Mankato, Oakley, Lincoln, Abilene, Beloit, Hoxie, Oberlin,
Clay Center, Concordia, Chapman Russell, Minneapolis, Belleville, Plainville, and Beverly. The
May Outreach Services schedule is attached. You can always view the full, up-to-date schedule at
www.ccnks.org/outreach

DIAPER NEEDS: Did you know? Since July 1, Catholic Charities has distributed 1,112 boxes of
diapers to low-income families across our 31-county service area. That's over 100,000 individual
diapers! Our warehouse is currently running low on Size 6 diapers. If you want to help babies in
need, you can drop off boxes of diapers at any of our three locations or have them shipped to 1500
S 9th St in Salina and we'll send them where they're needed most. Thank you!

FEEDING THE HUNGRY: Since July 1, Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas has distributed
over 4,000 food boxes to low-income families across our 31-county service area. Food is shared
through our three offices and outreach program, which visits 24 rural communities every month.
Our Walmart Registry for Good offers you an easy way to help keep the warehouse shelves full
right from your home! Shop the list of the most needed items and they will ship directly to our
Salina warehouse. Then, we'll disperse them among our three locations and share with our
neighbors in need across northern Kansas. You’re done - changing lives is that easy! Click HERE
to get started or visit www.ccnks.org/inkind
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https://u3654221.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=hIZARMtyqEGyzmA9NIFAzrZINhTH03cAYKmWgC-2FYV48VPKNWF62F7P0WUh4yP9Ozg7MivZwb1SKWPdMn4aSiqIPw3luDz5EIvH-2FMGkLzc5K7dVRiJtVxdC4Ve07xsobSgvDkBDmXQUUTmQuC8y9JTQ-3D-3DH2ue_dn-2F3gR0CWbdAcQpVUmRIXhmIEU0IiT8VoRJe5X9hsvgJ1WcTw7FsvYvXgCU-2FJHoltfq7CszsNEtvfGefg4P9YtD7xHESUdekQg1VsIC-2BU8DT4oTIVJVKARiA6OEBgqFbeXpkw0RUMkns0IvjfPcxkLK9yIfsDj6XkwyhyXhwMn71vLDPasrg07c-2Fn4C8dcs4hW32wSWUqhz1ydNpFHyBCx1ZLKiZtuKp9OOM0fgKPSVHLBdBwNHG-2F2X27MhVEK5SewaraCs1Xih2HHXZqniDNtC7Ki96In4S6yOB6pRFyyQvKs-2FCv4bpfEsdBCYkUfUUGL2NSKSoFQd9SarBq2-2BPoEx8DMMPPuphkYBlyyv-2BWptVH-2Fst88pOzBhmDvhUT2ukaQBQIGP0JEy5FBfRtPTQ-2FA-3D-3D
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES (cont.)

HAYS BUILDING PROJECT: An incredibly generous local family recently donated a 9,000 sq.
ft. building on Centennial Blvd. to Catholic Charities! We are redeveloping this incredible gift into
our new western Kansas headquarters. Our Hays office serves 16 western counties in our diocese.
This donated building will serve as an anchor of hope for families in need across this area. As a
nonprofit organization, we operate on donations from generous donors just like you. Your support
will help Catholic Charities continue to serve as the hands and feet of Jesus throughout this rural
region of Kansas, ensuring that those we serve will receive the compassionate care they deserve.
Please help us by visiting www.ccnks.org/haysproject or contact Eric Frank at efrank@ccnks.org.

HEARTLAND COMMUNITY FOUNDATION IN HAYS: Catholic Charities is excited to
share that we have officially opened an organization fund at the Heartland Community Foundation
in Hays! HCF connects donors to important charitable causes in Ellis, Rooks, and Trego counties,
creating sustainable futures through endowments. As an active community member, this fund will
help Catholic Charities continue to build our outreach in Hays and across Northwestern Kansas.
Please visit www.ccnks.org/endowments to find out more!

ON THE ROAD AGAIN: Due to permanent nerve damage from a pinched nerve two years ago,
Theresa suffered from numbness in her legs and feet. She had trouble recognizing the pedals when
she drove, which made driving to and from her job difficult and potentially dangerous. The
Catholic Charities Disability Assistance program helped pay for qualification testing to have
gas/brake controls added to her steering wheel. She recently shared this update: "Just wanted to
give you a big thank you for helping me through the next step in my journey. My appointment
was on Friday, and they said they would be able to help. Have a few more steps to go to where I
feel comfortable driving again!"

VENMO GIVING: Supporting Catholic Charities of Northern Kansas is now easier than ever
before with the launch of our new Venmo account! With the click of a button, you can provide
compassionate care to those facing financial and emotional hardship throughout our communities.
To donate and change a life, simply scan the QR code below or visit our Venmo account
(@catholiccharitiesofnk. Thank you and God bless!!

Catholic
Chnr’ities

Catholic Charities of Northern K...

@catholiccharitiesofnk

£ %&Fﬂ;@ -::%
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES (cont.)

GREEN TIE CELEBRATION: Catholic Charities’ 18th Annual Fundraiser, Green Tie
Celebration takes place Saturday July 29, at the Salina Country Club. The Green Tie Celebration
is our annual fundraiser honoring Catholic Charities' mission to provide compassionate service to
those in need throughout the 31 counties of Northern Kansas we serve. The color green represents
hope, signifying renewal and everlasting faith. We strive to provide God's hope to all those we are
so privileged to serve. To learn how you can support this year's Green Tie Celebration contact Eric
Frank at 785-825-0208 or visit www.ccnks.org/greentie.

PREGNANCY AND ADOPTION SPECIALIST/LISCENSED THERAPIST — HAYS:
Catholic Charities is hiring a Pregnancy & Adoption Specialist/ Licensed Therapist at our Hays
office. This exciting role encompasses both therapy duties and pregnancy + adoption case
management. We are looking for a compassionate, driven, and organized individual to support
those in need across northern Kansas. To learn more and apply, visit www.ccnks.org/careers

THANK YOU! GROW GREEN DAY: On behalf of Catholic Charities, thank you to all who
donated to and supported us at the Greater Manhattan Community Foundation’s Grow Green Day!
Because of your generosity, those throughout our community facing financial, emotional, and
personal struggles will have access to critical resources to better their lives. God bless!

OFFICE OF EDUCATION

CELEBRATE GOOD TIME: May means graduations and promotion nights in our schools! We
are so proud of our students and their accomplishments. Be sure to check out the Senior Shout-
Outs on our Facebook page in May!

NATIONAL CONVENTION: About a dozen educators from the diocese traveled to Dallas for
the 2023 NCEA National Convention. We heard from great speakers and were able to visit with
Catholic school leaders and teachers from across the country.

EDUCATION SAVINGS ACCOUNT: This bill was vetoed by the governor and will not have
enough override power to make it out this year. There is some momentum building in our State for
school choice.

THREE BALD GUYS: Tune into the latest episode of Three Bald Guys podcast to listen to Fr.
Jarett Konrade, Geoff Andrews — Superintendent of Schools, and Bill Meagher — Director of
Religious Education & Youth Ministry.

TAX CREDIT SCHOLARSHIP: The Scholarship Granting Fund for the Catholic Diocese of
Salina is accepting donations and is able to offer a 70% tax credit. Please email Laurie Trautwein,
Development Assistant for the Catholic Foundation laurie.trautwein@salinadiocese.org.
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OFFICE OF SAFE ENVIRONMENT

SUMMER ACTIVITIES: With summer activities (VBS, Totus Tuus, Prayer and Action etc.)
quickly approaching, please ensure all those ministering with minors have completed the Safe
Environment Curriculum with integrated background check through CMGConnect. Please note
when transporting minors, diocesan guidelines must be followed. Please refer to the Field Trip
Supplement of the Safe Environment Program Handbook for detailed instructions.

If you have any questions related to Safe Environment Training and background checks, or any
other concerns in regard to safety, please call Wendy — Safe Environment Program Coordinator
Diocese of Salina 785-827-8746 x124.

NCYC: in a recent announcement from Bill Meagher, it was noted that NCYC sponsors need to
ensure their Safe Environment Training is completed or renewed before June. Please contact the
Safe Environment Office if you have any questions about this request.

COMPLIANCE: Please be sure your parish or school has submitted all required documentation
to the diocese, the audit period ends June 30, 2023. Thank you for your continued commitment
to protecting children.

MANDATORY TEAMS MEETINGS: This summer, I will be conducting our “back to school
meeting” for school and parish safety coordinators through TEAMS. Please watch your email as
those summer meeting dates will be forthcoming.

SHOUT — OUTS: During the month of April, we recognized our Safety Coordinator of the Year,
Tracy Perrett. Tracy has been the Safety Coordinator of Holy Family Elementary School since
2017. Tracy’s passion, dedication to protecting children and attention to details is unsurpassable.

Previous shout-outs:

March 2023 — Christina Whitehair, Safe Environment Coordinator at St. Andrews Elementary
School in Abilene.

February 2023 - Susan Kisner, Safe Environment Coordinator at Immaculate Heart of Mary in
Hays.

January 2023 — Michele Goscha-Laumann, Safe Environment Coordinator at St. Mary’s Parish in
Smith Center.

SAVE THE DATE: September 29-October 1, 2023- Healing Retreat for Survivors of Abuse -
Manna House-Concordia, KS. More information will be forthcoming, or you can email
wendy.backes@salinadiocese.org.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY

NCYC 2023: The journey to NCYC has begun. We are excited to have so many sign up to attend
NCYC 2023 next November. Please continue to check out our website for all the latest
information. https://salinadiocese.org/office/office-of-youth-ministry/ncyc/

Important Upcoming Deadlines:

May 15" —Hotel Room List (Who is in each room)
July 1®—Second Payment Due ($200.00)


mailto:wendy.backes@salinadiocese.org
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY (cont.)

PRAYER AND ACTION: Registration is open!!!

Group Registration Form-- https://salinadiocese.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/2023-P-A-
Group-Registration-Form-1-1.pdf

The first week is full but we still have lots of spots open after that. This is one of the greatest things
you can do for the high school students in your parish. Please consider putting together a group
from your parish!

TOTUS TUUS: We also need two more guys for our Totus Tuus Team. If you know anyone you
think would be good, please send me their names.

JR. CYO CAMP: Due to the unavailability of the Rock Springs Ranch Facility during our usual
time, we have moved JR. CYO Camp to Labor Day Weekend. See our website for signup details
and information. https://salinadiocese.org/office/office-of-youth-ministry/junior-cyo-camp/

Registration Form-https://salinadiocese.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/2023-Camp-
Registration-Fillable-Form.pdf

FRANSICANS CERTIFICATIONS: We are starting to see several DRE’s and Catholic School
Principals finishing up their basic level certifications. Many more are on their way to the
certification. Many DRE’s have talked to us about doing the certifications this summer which is
great. Please let us know if you have any questions or troubles.

Starting in August--We will look to begin offering these classes and certifications to all the
teachers in our Catholic Schools and Parish Religious Education programs.

END OF SUMMER GATHERING WITH HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS: Keep August 11
evening on your calendars. We hope to have some information about an End of Summer CYO
Gathering that will happen the night before the Men’s Retreat this year. We are still working out
the details and will get that out as soon as we can get everything solidified.

OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE

MEMORIAL MASSES: will be on Wednesday, May 10 at 2 P.M. at St. Joseph Parish in Oakley,
and Thursday, May 11 at 2 P.M. at St. Edward Parish in Belleville. A reception in the parish hall
will immediately follow Mass. Parents planning to attend are encouraged to pre-register online on
the diocesan webpage, so those planning the event know for how many people to prepare, but
please know all are welcome, pre-registered or not.

Please encourage parishioners that have experienced the death of a child to attend. Encourage them
to register online HERE by Sunday, May 7" and submit a photo of their deceased child if they
would like to be included in the PowerPoint presentation.
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MISCELLANEOUS

50" ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY: Please reserve 3:00 P.M., June 11, 2023, for the
celebration of the Priesthood of Jesus Christ on the occasion of Fr. Charlie Steier’s 50th Ordination
Anniversary. More information will follow.



June 2023

Sunday

Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday

1

3

Confirmation, St.
Mary’s, Salina, 7pm

4

Confirmation, Clay Center,
10:30am

Confirmation, Washington &
Greenleaf at Washington,
3pm

6

Year of Mercy,
Phillipsburg

7

Year of Mercy, Smith
Center

8

Finance Council, 4pm

10

1

Year of Mercy, Catharine

50 Ordination Anniversary,
Fr. Charlie Steier, 4pm,
WakKeeney

12

USCCB Special
Assembly, Orlando
12-16th

13

14

15

16

17

Confirmation,
Beardsley, 7pm

1 8 FATHER'S DAY

Confirmation, Atwood,
10:30am

Confirmation, Bird City,
2pm

Father & Son Mass, St. Paul,
Angelus, 5:30pm

19

20

21

22

23

24

Confirmation, IHM,
Hays, 5pm

25

Confirmation, Munjor, 8pm
Confirmation, St Nicholas of
Myra, Hays, 11am

26

27

28

29

30




DIOCESAN COLLECTIONS FOR THE SALINA DIOCESE

2023 2024 2025

Catholic Relief Services - (formerly ACOAF) 3/19/2023 3/10/2024 3/30/2025
(fourth Sunday of Lent)
Holy Land - (Good Friday) 4/7/2023 3/29/2024 4/18/2025
Catholic Home Mission Appeal 4/30/2023 4/28/2024 4/27/2025
(last Sunday of April)
Peter's Pence 7/2/2023 6/30/2024 6/29/2025
(first Sunday of July or Nearest Sunday

to the Feast of Sts Peter & Paul)
Seminarian Collection 8/13/2023 8/11/2024 8/10/2025
(Second Sunday in August)
Mission Sunday 10/22/2023 10/20/2024 10/19/2025
(next to last Sunday in October)
Archdiocese for the Military Services N/A N/A 11/9/2025
(Sunday before Veterans Day, every 3 years)
Retired Religious 12/10/2023 12/8/2024 12/14/2025

(Second Sunday in December)



Catholic Charities Outreach Services

May 2023 Schedule

Families who qualify can receive a large box of food, hygiene items, diapers
and wipes, and other supplies and services as needed. All are welcome!

Tuesday

5/2 I Osborne - St. Aloysius Catholic Church

Junction City - JC Naz Church
Smith Center - St Mary's Catholic Church
Phillipsburg - St. Philip & James

10:30am - 11:30am

9:00am - 10:00am
10:30am - 11:30am
11:00am-12:00pm

Wednesday I

Wednesday

Wednesday

5/10

Norton - St Francis Catholic Church
Herington - St John Catholic Church

Washington - St. Augustine Parish
Wakeeney - Christ the King Church
Ellsworth - St. Bernard Catholic Church
Mankato - St. Theresa Catholic Church
Oakley - Gateway Fellowship

Lincoln - LC County Health Department

Abilene - St. Andrew Parish

1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:00pm - 2:00pm

9:30am - 10:30am

10:00am - 11:00am
11:30am-12:30pm

12:00pm - 1:00pm
12:30pm - 1:30pm
1:30pm - 2:30pm

9:30am - 10:30am

9:30am - 11:15am

Beloit - St. John the Baptist Church
Hoxie- St. Frances Catholic Church

Oberlin - Gateway Civic Center
Clay Center - St. Peter & Paul Parish

Concordia - Our Lady of Perpetual Help

10:30am-11:30am
12:30pm - 1:30pm
1:00pm - 2:00pm
1:30pm - 3:00pm

5/17
5724

Catholic Any cancellations due to inclement
Ch [ weather will be announced by 4 p.m. the
arities

day before the scheduled outreach.
OF NORTHERN KANSAS

Chapman - St. Michael Catholic Church 9:00am - 10:00am
Russell - St. Mary Queen of Angels Church ~ 9:00am - 10:00am
Minneapolis - 200 Block of North Parker St. 10:30am-11:30am
Belleville - St. Edward Parish 1:00pm - 2:00pm
Plainville - Sacred Heart Catholic Church 1:00pm - 2:00pm
Beverly - City Office of Beverly 12:30pm - 1:30pm

A

Scan this QR Code with
your smarfphone camera fo
view the full eufreach schedule!
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